Letter to Editor
Re: Letter from Ms. Bosselman

Dear Editor:

The letter from Ms. Bosselman begs a reply.  Excuse me - but killing a baby in the womb and calling it "women's health care," is the biggest fraud perpetrated on women in history.  They have been told it's only "tissue" and not a baby.  Well if it's not a baby - then you're not pregnant!!

It was not an "anti-abortion" march - it was a "Pro Life March."  We love both the baby and the mother.  Many women do not want an abortion, but feel trapped, with no alternative. They lack the financial resources and emotional support needed to go forward, bring a child into the world and then proceed to adoption. 
While there is a stark lack of resources available to unwed mothers, there is no shortage of people waiting to care for yet unborn infants. For every child placed for adoption, in the U.S., there are 47 willing and anxious couples waiting for a child. Yet, each day on average, there are 4,000 abortions performed.
One of the key challenges is to bring expectant mothers together with agencies who are ready to help match the child with couples longing to adopt. While federal dollars flow to programs that tout "family planning" (a euphemism for abortion) support is lacking for alternative solutions, including adoption.
Ms. Bosselman claims that there 100,000 babies currently waiting for adoption. Please cite the source from this heretofore unknown statistic, as tens of thousands of childless couples would like to access this list of 100,000 mothers and their unborn babies. My expectation is that the Record checks such all statistical claims before publishing a letter. So myself, along with thousands of childless couples, anxiously await response from the Record or the writer.   


As for abortions and adoptions in other countries, a foreign adoption can cost $50,000 or more. While this is certainly prohibitive for most families wishing to adopt, one may well  ask why anyone would have to pay $50,000 to adopt a foreign born child when there are 100,000 unwanted children available in the U.S.? Why are foreign born children so valuable when U.S. infants as regarded as worthless? 

 Abortion is the intentional destruction of a human life.There is no moral or logical high ground from which to call this procedure healthcare. The death of each and every unborn child devalues every human life. When human life has no value, what will restrain the government from carrying out compulsory abortions after a woman gives birth to one child, as is the case in China? Will we then still being calling abortion a "right" and "a healthcare procedure?" Lacking compassion and empathy for each and every human life, the life that we devalue is our very own. 

Pat Greenfield 

Love generously. 

Care deeply. 

Speak kindly. 

Leave the rest to God! 

